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An Objection to the Green Belt Review proposal:Wooton, Dry Sandford and the surrounding
areas

The loss of significant swathes of greenbelt land will have a very detrimental impact upon the social,
leisure and recreational activities that the local population currently use this land for-family outings,
walks, rambling, dog walking, exercise, usage by young people. In particular young people will have
less natural open space and green fields within which to exercise and socialise. At a time when
childhood obesity is on the rise and when RMBC has dealing with this problem as a high priority, as
part of the Every Child Matters Agenda, this development proposal will have a detrimental impact on
achieving this objective as vital areas for play and exercise will be lost, impacting upon both child and
adult health.
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This proposal, if it went ahead, would not only severely undermine and weaken social and recreational
land for the current residents and population there would also be an increased demand for usage of
this type of green space due to any new residents/population arriving and yet there would be far less
greenbelt land available to meet this need.

What it would mean to the local community:

-The loss of a tremendous amount of Greenbelt and farm land.

-The disturbance and loss of wildlife in the nearby woodland and Lashford Lane Fen nature resort.
This small, but amazingly diverse, wet, shallow valley is a great place to explore all year round. Lashford
Lane's wide range of habitats includes reedbeds, limestone grassland, scrub, woodland and fen. The
Council has a duty to protect woodland and the wildlife under the UK BIO Diversity Action Plan.

-Loss of Land for Social and recreational Use means the loss of valuable, heavily used recreational
spaces for the local populace of all age groups to enjoy.

-Disruption of local footpaths and bridleways.

-Loss of the natural breakfrom the other nearby communities, creating an ugly urban sprawl

-An over capacity for local schools and doctors

-Heavy traffic on local roads which are not suitable for the amount of housing proposed. They are
always in a poor state of repair

-All houses in the area were built in the last century and dont have a surface water drainage system.
Properties with ground soakaway will be  tremendously affected by the new development as this will
significantly reduce rain water absorption for the village.

-More, excessive, housing would increase the Carbon Footprint.

We urge the Council not to consider building on the Greenbelt or farmland, but to utilise the numerous
BROWNFIELD sites. These would more than meet the current housing demand.
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